
Howdy Chapter H  
 

Itôs June, and I believe Mother Nature just got the message.  In the last couple days, 
the weather took a turn for the better, Warmer and Dryer sure feels good.  
Fortunately, we didnôt have to wait for perfect weather to take advantage of all the 
FUN activities.  The PA District Rally in York was the highlight of the activities 
since the last newsletter.  We had a wonderful time at the Rally this year and itôs all 
because of the people.  We were very busy again with the Training and Socializing 
with all the friends weôve made over the years.  Iôm sure it will come as no surprise 
to anyone that socializing is one of my favorite things to do at the Rally.   

 

The next major activity will be All Chapters West hosted by Chapter N.  It conflicts 
with our Gathering again this year.  That is why we will have a combined Team 
Meeting and Gathering on Tuesday June 11 at Tomôs Kitchen, 6:00 for dinner 
followed by our meeting.  We will be finalizing our Chapter H Dice Run activities.  
Good Friends, Good Food, Good Fun!!!  What could be better?  We even put in a 
personal request with Mother Nature for Good Weather!!!  Check out the attached 
Flyer and sign up ASAP so we can get an accurate count for the caterer.   

 

Soon after the Dice Run, Bonnie and I will be taking a couple month hiatus to 
celebrate our 50th Anniversary.  We will be taking off in the RV with Ruger 
spending several months on the road site seeing.  In the first half of the trip, we will 
head Northwest in hopes of checking a few more things off our Bucket List.  We will 
return east to Nashville and attend Wing Ding which is the only opportunity we get 
to see so many of our GWRRA Family of Friends.  We will spend a couple weeks 
east of the Mississippi site seeing before we turn Southwest to continue our Bucket 
List journey.  If everything works as planned, we will return home around 
Halloween.   

 

We will be leaving Chapter H in good hands.  Bill and Charlene will take care of 
the Chapter activities.  They will continue with all the opportunities we have to get 
together, Socialize, and Ride our Bikes.  Remember, The More We Do The More 
FUN We Have!!!  So, keep an eye on the calendar of events and your e-mail for any 
changes or updates to the up-coming rides and other activities.   

 

We do monitor our e-mail while on the road so we wonôt be completely out of touch 
and may even send an occasional update of our travels. 

Happy Trails  To You...   
                         Till We  Meet Again!! 

 
June 2019 

 
  5  Ice Cream Ride 
3-8 Americade 
10  Team Mtg./ Gathering 
14-16  ACW 
16  Fathers Day 
23 Dice Run 
 

July 2019 
 
 3   Ice Cream Ride 
13  PA Dist. Ride-in 
20 Gathering 
27 Dinner Ride 
 

August 2019 
 
7 Ice Cream Ride 
17 Gathering 
27-31  Wing Ding 
 

September 2019 
 
4 Ice Cream Ride 
21 Gathering 
28   Dinner Ride 
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ATTENTION!!!  Instead of our traditional Gathering this month we will be having a Get-together / Team Meeting on Tuesday, 
June 10th at Tomôs Kitchen (regular gathering spot).  We will eat at 6:00pm and then discuss some of the upcoming events.  

<<PLEASE NOTE THE TIME & DATE CHANGE>>  We hope to see you there!   
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Gerry & Bonnie VanArt 
Chapter PA-H Directors 
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June is here and I thought May was busy.   Bill and I had 
our nephewôs wedding on June 1st in Huntington, WV.  If 
any of you recognize that place it is close to Hillbilly Hot Dogs.  So off 
we went with Billôs brother and wife to get a picture there.  Of course, 
we had a hotdog.  We also traveled through Altoona and stopped on our 
way home for one more hotdog place.  Texas Hotdogs has been there for 
100 years.  By this time, I was the only one that had a hotdog.  While we 
sat there, ice cream was brought up.  With 2 of us being Goldwingers, 
and all four of us Knechts, we had to stop at the Penn State Creamery, it 
was on the way home.   

 As I said May looked busy, but June will be busier for us.  Bill has a 
fishing trip.  Followed by All Chapterôs West.  It will be our first time 
sleeping in our revamped motorcycle trailer. Iôm sure we will forget one 
thing or another.  The week following will have golf tournaments and 
getting ready for our chapter Dice run.   Who says retirement is a laid 
back and a relaxing time of life? Most of the retired people  I know are 
busier than when they worked.  I guess it is just a different kind of busy.    

 Looking forward to the months coming up, Wing Ding is in 2 months, 
so the planning of that trip will soon start for us.  Bill would like to visit 
some of the state and national parks in Tennessee and do some hiking to 
see falls, so a slow trip out seems to be in order for us.   

 Our Lady Riders have centerpieces to make and decorations for the 
Tree Fest so that should fill in any empty spaces that we have till No-
vember.   

 Hope everyoneôs summer will be fun filled and enjoyable. And not too 
busy.   

 
 

Chapter PA-H 
 
Directors: 
    Gerry & Bonnie VanArt 
   e-mail:  
    gbvanart@msn.com 
   Phone: 570-759-9304 
 
Asst. Directors:   
    Bill & Charlene Knecht 
   e-mail:   
    kncht1@msn.com 
   Phone:  570-759-2186 
 
Treasurer 
   Tony Cameron 
  e-mail: 
    mrac@ptd.net 
  Phone:  570-788-5655 
 
Ride Coordinator:  (TBA) 
 
MEC:        
   Renee Wasluck 
  e-mail:   
   goldwing@ptd.net 
  Phone:  570-474-1014  
 
Couple of the Year 
 Buzz & Maureen Skilton 
 e-mail: 
   Buzzmo@ptd.net 
Phone:  570-722-2350 
 
Secretary/Web Master 
   Charlene Knecht 
  e-mail:  
    geoflwrs@yahoo.com 
  Phone: 570-594-1786 
 
Newsletter Editor 
   Bonnie VanArt 
  e-mail:  
    gbvanart@msn.com 
  Phone:  570-764-1280 

Friends Knechtôd by Wings, 

Bill and Charlene Knecht 

 

 Chapter B had a great turnout for their Spring Fling this year.   The weather was great, 
Bill and I even wandered down to the river for a short walk.  We rode our cycles which 
was a first time in many years.  Ten from our chapter went and we all rode.   Six traveled 
together and the other four met us there.  Along with the great food and friends we love to 
see just who wins that quilt.  This year the quilt and next yearôs spring fling tickets were 
won by people from Delaware-Maryland district.   

 After a full day it was off to home. And the weather still 
stayed nice.  Hoping for the same for our Dice run. 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Charlene Knecht 
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June 26 
Bill & Neal 
Bolton 

 
June 28 

Gerry & Bonnie 
VanArt 

 
June 30 

Arden & Donna 
Strouse 

 
July  6 

Henry & Kim 
Szczepanski 

 
July 17 

Greg & Debra 
Moore 

 
July 24 

Bill & Charlene 
Knecht 

June 13 
Donna Strouse 

 
June 26 

Henry Szczepanski 
 

July 3 
Greg Moore 

 
July 5 

Terry Payne 
 

July 18 
Lani Brenner 

 
July 20 

Ann Cameron 

 Our district rally was held on May 16-18 in York, 
PA.  We had a great turnout.  There were 310 pre-
registration and additional day passes.  Many of the 
Team GWRRA attended that included the new Na-
tional Director Gere Goodman and his wife.  There 
were people from Delaware, Maryland, Virginia, 
New Jersey, New York, Ohio, Indiana and Florida.  
Iôm sure I missed some.   

 Lots to do with seminars, guided rides, ride your way or just relax and talk to 
old and new friends. There was a Harley-Davidson factory tour, Bike and Trike 
games, Ice cream social, Mascot Parade, Talent Show and Bike and Light Show.  
This year we had Bingo.   

 The talent Show was funny we had a magician, games and 
a trial with (Harold Jackson as the Judge).  Some of the acts 
were Whoôs on First, a take off of Laugh-In, and a magic box 
that made everything huge.  We also had singers.  It was an 
entertaining night. 

 The Couple of the Year was picked.  Our new District Cou-
ple is Chris and Christie Hull.   

 At the banquet on Saturday evening we were told where we 
will be next year.   Off to Altoona for the 2020 District Rally.   

 Hope to see many friends there. 
Respectfully submitted by,  

Charlene Knecht 

There was NO GATHERING in MAY due to the District Rally.   
We hope everyone who attended the Rally had FUN!!!! 

 
Bonnie 

Thursday, June 6th turned out to be a beautiful day for an Ice Cream Ride!  Tom 
& Renee led Char, Gerry & me through some gorgeous countryside to a new 
Malacariôs Ice Cream Parlor that just opened in Wilkes Barre.  There were several 
choices of soft-serve along with many hand-dipped varieties to pick from. YUM!! 

Thanks Tom & Renee for leading such a FUN ride! 

Bonnie 
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Susky 

 

 

 Hi, everyone.  It has been a busy month.  With going to Spring Fling and the 
District rally Iôm sure I need a rest.  But I wanted to tell you about the rally.   

 First I got a new vest to wear and a new leash.  I have my own name tag, too.  I 
needed to look my best for the Mascot Parade.  I was so excited in the parade I 
jumped up on Shirley Prince.  I think I scared her a little. Waiting in line for me to 
be presented I walked over to Diane Jackson and she was afraid I would lick her 
toes as she pulled her feet under her chair.  Waiting patiently I just stood there not 
knowing what would happen.  We were called up and was asked why they chose 
me.  Then they asked my name and how I got it.  How long I have been with them 

(seven years).  They had looked for a husky and thought I was 
one of course I was little then.  But I did not grow.  I am really a 
Pomsky, a cross between a husky and a Pomeranian.  I will al-
ways be small.    

 Look at my picture that is how I paraded.  A rose in my month 
and the chapter flag.  But it did make me tired. 

 The next trip Iôll make is to All Chapterôs West.  We are going 
to camp! 
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This chart is a record 

of the points acquired 

by Chapter H   

in our quest for the  

Roll for the Dough  

District challenge.  

Our Goal is to  reach 

40 points. Click For 

new Guidelines, or go 

to the PA District Web 

Site, Click on the 

MEP Link, and go to 

Roll For The Dough. 
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The points race is on, PA-H.  Now let's have some FUN!!! 

http://www.codynparker.com/PADist/2019%20RFTD%20Guidelines.pdf
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Bonnie VanArt, Editor  
PO Box 513 
Mifflinville, PA  18631 
Phone:  (570) 764-1280 
e-mail:  gbvanart@msn.com 

If you wish to send cards or sentiments 
please contact me using the following 
information... 

 Connie Keiper has had a series of health issues over the last few months.  She 
is still having trouble breathing at times.  Keep her in your thoughts and prayers. 
  Letôs keep Arden & Donna Strouse, and Charlie & Dee Milbrand in our 
thoughts and prayers.  Dee just had surgery.  They removed a cancerous tumor.  
Sheôs doing fine. 
  
They all would probably appreciate a call, visit, or card.  

We had a great time in Branson, MO at the 2019 MO District 

Rally! 

Renee 
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Iôd like to 

remind everyone to 

please submit your 

articles for the 

newsletter by the end 

of the month for next 

monthôs newsletter. 

Remember, this is 

your newsletter, and 

itôs only as good as 

you make it.  Please 

contribute information 

to it. 

 Also, Iôm open for  

any comments, 

suggestions, or 

questions.   Iôm truly 

grateful to all of you 

who submit articles.   

Without your input 

there would be no 

newsletter. 

 

Bonnie VanArt 

gbvanart@msn.com  

Ingredients:  

Directions: 

Please!! We need your recipes for cookôs corner, so put on your thinking 
caps and see what you can come up with.  What are some of your favorite 
recipes?  Perhaps you could share them with us!  If so, submit them to me at:   

Bonnie VanArt 
PO Box 513 
Mifflinville, PA  18631  
e-mail:  gbvanart@msn.com 

2 cups crushed pretzels  
3/4 cup melted butter  
3 tablespoons sugar, plus 3/4 cup sugar  
1 (8-ounce) package cream cheese  
1 (8-ounce) container whipped topping  
2 (3-ounce) packages strawberry gelatin dessert mix  
2 cups boiling water  
2 (10-ounce) packages frozen strawberries  
1 (8-ounce) can crushed pineapple  
Whipped topping or whipped cream, to garnish  

Preheat oven to 400 degrees F.  
 

For the crust, mix the pretzels, butter, and 3 tablespoons of sugar. 
Press this mixture into a 9 by 13-inch pan and bake for 7 minutes. 
Set aside and allow to cool.  
In a mixing bowl, beat together the cream cheese and 3/4 cup of 
sugar. Fold in the whipped topping, and spread over the cooled 
crust. Refrigerate until well chilled.  
In a small bowl, dissolve the gelatin in the boiling water, and allow 
to cool slightly. Add the strawberries and pineapple, and pour over 
the cream cheese mixture. Refrigerate until serving time.  
To serve, cut slices and serve with a dollop of whipped topping. 

mailto:gbvanart@msn.com
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Chuck & Evelyn Stone, PA District Educator 
Phone:  (814) 652-6554 
Cell Phone:  (814) 494-4372 
e-mail:  redtrike@embarqmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

      

ñRide Safe and Ride Proudò 

 
Hi Everyone: 
 
 
We hope that everyone has had a wonderful riding season thus far and keeping 
in mind that the best is yet to come. 
 
Periodically the question has been asked is that MODULATING HEADLIGHT 
LEGAL? 
 
YES ï they are legal in all 50 states and Canada!  That doesnôt mean you will 
not be pulled over by a law enforcement officer that is unaware of the Federal 
Standard. 
 
Note that laws do change.  Even this one has been revised to a new location 
within the last few years. 
 
The now popular manufacturer Kisan includes a card with their unit, which is a 
partial reprint from Federal Register:  Feb. 21, 1996 (Volume 61, No. 35). 
 
A novice with a little knowledge of Federal codes digging awhile can find this 
information, but you need not take the word of someone not trained in law.  
What do ñé As these devices are permitted by express federal regulation, no 
state may have a law or regulation, which prohibits them.ò  The federal standard 
preempts the state in this regard. 
 
I would highly recommend carrying the manufacturerôs pocket card or 
information available in many places on the World Wide Web such as http://
users.snip.net/ CLAMB/MODULATOR.HTM 
 
Having it in black and white lends credibility to your explanation.  One officer 
who also rides a motorcycle was going to see about modifying his own ride! 
 
Remember to be considerate of other riders when riding in a group.  If you are 
not the lead it is suggested that you turn off the modulating headlight so other 
riders are not distracted by it flashing in their mirrors, and oncoming traffic is 
not drawn to it with you riding in the middle of the group. 
 
This is a great safety tool, use it wisely.  
 
 
 

  

FROM YOUR PA DISTRICT EDUCATOR 

mailto:redtrike@embarqmail.com
http://users.snip.net/
http://users.snip.net/
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Note:  ñFor Saleò 

items will be 

displayed in this 

newsletter for three 

consecutive months 

unless I am 

informed otherwise.  

If the item is sold, 

please let me know, 

so I can remove the 

ad.  Send ñFor 

Saleò Information 

to me at:   

gbvanart@msn.com  


